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acts, and obstruction of justice by impeding a Naval Investigative Service investigation into the 
affair.  You were found guilty and sentenced to a Dishonorable Discharge (DD) characterization 
of service, reduction to the inferior grade of E-1, confinement at hard labor for a period of  
14 months, and forfeiture of pay in the amount of $350.00 for a period of 14 months.  On  
13 December 1988, your commanding officer recommended permanent relief of your drill 
instructor duties and voidance of your 8155 MOS.  On 3 February 1989, you declined your right 
to a departmental clemency review by the Naval Clemency and Parole Board.   
 
On 10 February 1989, in accordance with a pre-trial agreement, the convening authority mitigated 
the DD to a Bad Conduct Discharge (BCD) characterization and suspended the forfeitures and 
confinement in excess of six months for a period of six months.  Thereafter, you were placed on 
involuntary appellate leave.         
 
After initially setting aside your sentence and ordering a rehearing, on 21 December 1994, the 
Navy-Marine Corps Court of Criminal Appeals affirmed the findings and sentence.  On  
23 August 1995, you were discharged with a BCD.     
 
On 13 January 1999, this Board denied your previous request for a discharge characterization 
upgrade.    
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your desire for a discharge upgrade and contentions that: (a) you 
have a nice home build from the ground and have worked very hard to get what you have now, 
(b) if God can forgive us for all our sins, then humans can do the same, (c) you are asking the 
Board to consider your request as you have already paid the price, (d) you have loss your right leg 
as a result of poor military doctor, and (e) you have worked hard to get your bachelor’s in 
criminal justice.  In addition, the Board noted you checked the “PTSD” and “Other Mental 
Health” boxes on your application but chose not to respond to the Board’s 15 August 2023 letter 
requesting supporting evidence for your claims.  For purposes of clemency and equity 
consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-
service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
   
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
GCM, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
seriousness of your misconduct and found that your conduct showed a complete disregard for 
military authority and regulations.  Additionally, the Board considered the likely negative impact 
it had on the good order and discipline of your unit.  As a result, the Board concluded your 
conduct constituted a significant departure from that expected of a service member and continues 
to warrant a BCD characterization.  Even in light of the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record 
holistically, the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants granting you 
the relief you requested or granting relief as a matter of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given 
the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   
  






